AUDIT/WORKSHOP MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

on the 15th day of September, 2010

Roll Call:               Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor 

                                George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman

        



        Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman

        
        Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman  

Absent
        Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman
Also Present:
        Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town 



        James W. Osborne, Town Engineer



        Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                            Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:04 p.m.

1.
ROLL CALL

The results of the roll call appear above.

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG & A MOMENT OF SILENCE

Councilman Piaquadio led the pledge to the flag.

3.
ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR AGENDA


Add On # 13.     ACCOUNTING:                 GASB 45 Compliance

Add On # 14B.  EXECUTIVE SESSION:    CSEA Contract Negotiations

Add On # 14C.  EXECUTIVE SESSION:    Consultants Qualifications   

4.
APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve this audit in the amount of $849,873.63, with no exceptions. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

5.
CODE COMPLIANCE: Road Names for Orchard Hills Subdivision
MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to approve the request dated August 30, 2010 submitted by Gerry Canfield, Code Compliance Supervisor for the following road names located in the Orchard Hill subdivision:
1. Roman Way

2. Kayla Court

3. Tabitha Lane

All of the above roads are in the Middlehope Fire District and will have a Newburgh Post Office address.

The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

6.
ANIMAL CONTROL: T-93 Withdrawal

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated September 3, 2010 submitted by Chief of Police John Mahoney to pay veterinarian services provided by Flannery Animal Hospital for the month of July 2010 in the amount of $543.95. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
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7.
PARKS AND RECREATION:


Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation and Conservation came before the Town Board. 

A. 
Fireworks Bid Award


Supervisor Booth said sealed fireworks bids for the years 2011, 2012 and 2013 were opened on Wednesday, September 1, 2010. There were two bids submitted the first was from Fireworks by Grucci and the second bid, who was the lowest bidder, was from July 4 Ever. 


MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated September 2, 2010 submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation and Conservation, to award the 2011 Fireworks bid to July 4 Ever located in Walden, New York in the amount of $9,100.00. The Town has the option to accept July 4 Ever’s 2012 bid amount of $9,600.00 and 2013 bid amount of $10,100.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.  


DISCUSSION: Councilman Piaquadio has concerns with the increase of $500.00 for each year and at some point in time the Town will not be able to raise the donations needed for a fireworks display. The majority of the donations come from the Town of Newburgh’s local businesses.


Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, said this bid is specific in asking for a certain amount of shells and types. This area of the bid could be modified if needed. 

Councilman Woolsey said July 4 Ever has been doing the fireworks display for the Town of Newburgh for the past three years and he has received raves from Town residents each year. Mr. Woolsey said the company that did the Town’s fireworks display before July 4 Ever received $9,999.00 for their fireworks display. Councilman Woolsey said he has been made aware that major businesses make their decision of where their donation funds will go for that year in January. He asked the Town to send out letters requesting pledges for contributions for the 2011 Community Day this October. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.


Councilman Piaquadio suggested having a 2011 Community Day meeting to start the process. All the Board Members agreed. 


B.
Seasonal Maintenance Bid Award


Supervisor Booth said the 2011 Seasonal Grounds Maintenance Bid was also opened on September 1, 2010. This bid is for the years 2011, 2012 and 2013 and it had two options.

Option 1
Chadwick Lake the bids ranged from 
$260.00 to $1,275.00 for 2011
  260.00 to   1,275.00 for 2012

  260.00 to   1,275.00 for 2013

Option 2
Delaware Aqueduct, Monarch Drive, Gunsch & Baxter Properties



bids ranged from 
$275.00 to $1,070.00 for 2011
  275.00 to   1,070.00 for 2012

  275.00 to   1,070.00 for 2013
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MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated September 2, 2010 submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, to award the 2011, 2012 and 2013 Seasonal Grounds Maintenance Bid to R. Brewer Landscaping, who is located in Newburgh, New York and the lowest bidder for Option A. at a rate of $260.00 per week for 2011, 2012 and 2013. Option B of this bid was awarded to Lynn Warren Landscaping, who is located in Newburgh, New York and the lowest bidder at a rate of $275.00 per week for 2011, 2012 and 2013. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

8.
COMPREHENSIVE PLAN UPDATE: Steep Slopes and Wetlands Proposal


Supervisor Booth said he received the proposed zoning text amendments from Saccardi & Schiff, Inc. the letter read as follows: “The following is provided in response to the Town to the Town Attorney’s request that this office assist the Town in the preparation of amendments to the Town’s Zoning Code and the preparation of a full environmental assessment from (EAF) consistent with the requirements of the State Environmental Quality Review Act (SEQRA).

Work effort would include an evaluation of comparable ordinances for regulations pertaining to buildable area for residential uses and how buildable area is defined when there are certain environmental constraints present such as wetlands, flood plains and steep slopes. Given that the proposed text may affect potential density in certain areas of the Town, it is recommended that Potential Residential Build-out Table prepared as part of the environmental review for the Comprehensive Plan Update be revisited and updated. This would involve identifying remaining vacant or underutilized parcels, and overlaying them with identified environmental constraints (e.g., protected wetlands, 100-year flood plains, DEC regulated water bodies and steep slopes). Procedurally, we would update the proposed text and supporting documentation and submit it to the Town Attorney and the Town Board for review prior to circulation. Upon acceptance of the documentation, the EAF would be distributed to all the other interested and involved agencies and a public hearing noticed. Presumably, the conclusion of the process would include the preparation of findings of fact, or similar, which provides the basis for the Board’s ultimate determination. 

The estimated budget for the proposed work effort outlined above, including the preparation of parts 1 and 2 of the full environmental assessment from (EAF) is $3,500.00, including attendance at one public hearing.”


MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the proposal submitted by Saccardi & Schiff, Inc., who is located in White Plains New York, for the proposed Zoning Tax Amendments including the preparation of parts a and 2 of the full environmental assessment form (EFA) for the amount of $3,500.00 which includes one public hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

9.
ENGINEERING:

A.
P.S. Release for Onsite Storm Water Management at Orange County Trust
James Osborne, the Town’s Engineer, said the Town of Newburgh has already taken action on the off sight improvements for Orange County Trust Company. What is before the Town Board tonight is the onsite stormwater management measures that are both temporary and permanently in place and operational. 
AUDIT/WORKSHOP MEETING     SEPTEMBER 15, 2010     PAGE 4

McGoey, Hauser and Edsall submitted a memorandum dated August 11, 2010 stating: “On 15 July 2010, Patrick Hines, Associate of McGoey, Hauser and Edsall Consulting Engineers reviewed the Orange County Trust Company project with regard to the status of erosion and sediment control. A review of the site identifies the site has been completely stabilized through the installation of the site improvements, including buildings, pavement and vegetative cover.” 
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated September 14, 2010 submitted by James Osborne, Town Engineer, to release the Stormwater Management/Soil & Erosion Control Performance Security for Orange County Trust in the amount of $62,000.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

B. DAT WTP SCADA

Mr. Osborne said there was a previous meeting to discuss the progress on the Delaware Aqueduct Tap Water Treatment Plant. At this meeting they talked about two different ways for the Supervisory Control and Data Acquisition (SCADA) system upgrade at Chadwick Lake and the SCADA system installation at the new Water Treatment Plant.

Option 1 
Include the SCADA system in the electrical contractor’s bid. The Town would work with the contractor to oversee the installation of the system. 

Option 2 
Purchase the computers and the software directly and engage the services of Stearns and Wheler to do the programming 

Mr. Osborne said the computer system at Chadwick Lake is dated and needs be replaced. When the system is replaced and the Town upgrades to a Window 7 for the operating system of the Town’s license for the SCADA. Currently the Town is using a Simplicity Program which is dated and the operating personnel would prefer a package that is locally supported and common to the water and waste water industry. Mr. Osborne asked the Board for authorization to solicit a proposal from Stearns and Wheler who is knowledgeable of the plants operation and the programming to do the SCADA programming at the Water Treatment Plant and present their proposal to the Town Board. 
Councilman Piaquadio asked for competitive quotes for the SCADA operating system. The Board agreed with Councilman Piaquadio.  

Mr. Osborne said he will research companies who have the expertise in this area and bring them back to the Town Board. 

10.
MUNICIPAL ELECTRIC AND GAS ALLIANCE

Supervisor Booth said he received a letter from MEGA which is a non-for-profit local development corporation designed specifically to serve municipalities, school districts, and businesses. MEGA pools potential customers and bids out this power load to private energy service companies, all in accordance with public bidding requirements. MEGA then selects the lowest responsible bidder, and signs a master contract with the winning supplier who agrees to supply electricity or natural gas at the accepted bid price. The NYS Association of Counties endorsed MEGA as the preferred energy procurement program for its members and affiliates in 2008. Supervisor Booth said he wanted to inform the Town Board that a representative from MEGA and NYSAC will be at the Orange County Emergency Management Center on September 30th from 10:00 am until noon. He asked the Board Member if they were interested in attending the meeting to please let him know. 
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11.
POLICE: Line Video Recorder Purchase

Supervisor Booth said the present line video recorder monitor is leased through the Town’s previous vendor. 
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to withdraw $1,581.75 plus shipping from the computer reserve fund to purchase a TruVision Line DVR 30 H.264 Digital Video Recorder, Dual-Streaming. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

DISCUSSION: Councilman Bello said the last DVR Recorder was leased from American Alarm who where kind enough to allow the Town of Newburgh to use it until it was replaced. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – abstain; 

Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 1 abstain; 1 absent.

MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to purchase a TruVision Line DVR 30 H.264 Digital Video Recorder, Dual-Streaming at a cost of $1,581.75 plus shipping from Anixter, Inc. located in Albany, New York. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – abstain; 

Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 1 abstain; 1 absent.

12.
PERSONNEL: Physical Examinations and Drug Testing

Supervisor Booth said Charlene Black, Administrative Aide, said Healthquest has notified her that the Newburgh branch will be closing as of Friday, September 17, 2010. They do the random drug and alcohol testing for the Town of Newburgh. A quote from OMNI Jobcare was submitted to the Town Board, who is also located in Newburgh, New York do the testing. 
The Board Members asked to have a comparison done between Healthquest and OMNI Jobcare before making a decision.  


13.
(Add On) ACCOUNTING: GASB 45 Compliance
Supervisor Booth said Jackie Calarco, the Town Accountant, submitted the following memo dated July 20, 2010. It states: “Over the last several years, the Governmental Accounting Standards Board (GASB) has made several new requirements for our audited financial statements. One of the newer GASB statements is referred to as GASB 45. This statement addresses other post employment benefits (OPEB). In our case, this relates to the health insurance that we pay for our employees after retirement.
Our auditors Vanacore, DeBendectus, DiGovanni & Weddell, LLC have advised us that we could avoid another adverse opinion. I have received four quotes for the actuarial services:

Danzinger & Markhoff, LLP, White Plains, N.Y.

$4,750.00 for 2009

Second year cost





$2,375.00 for 2010

Summit Actuarial Services, LLC, Newburgh, N.Y.

$6,000.00 for 2009
We must commit to a 2 year term



$6,000.00 for 2010

Harbridge Consulting, Syracuse, N.Y.


$9,000.00 for 2009

Milliman, Albany, N.Y.



          $10,000.00 for 2009

The funds to pay for the actuarial work are available in the auditor line in the budget.
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In an effort to come into compliance with GASB’s requirements the Town has performed a significant amount of additional work this year. This would be the final step to avoid another adverse opinion.”

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve Danzinger & Markhoff, LLP, located in White Plains, New York for actuarial services for the Town of Newburgh at a rate of $4,750.00 for the year 2009 and $2,375.00 for the year 2010. The funds for the actuarial work will be withdrawn from the Auditor Line in the budget. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

14.
ANNOUNCEMENT: Flag Retirement Ceremony

Supervisor Booth said Boy Scout Troop 27 from the Town of Newburgh will conduct a Flag Retirement Ceremony that will be sponsored by the American Legion Post 1420 of the Newburgh Township. The ceremony will be held at Chadwick Lake on Saturday, September 18, 2010 starting at 7:00 p.m.
15.
EXECUTIVE SESSION: 

A.

Mandela Litigation

B. (Add On)
CSEA Contract Negotiations

C. (Add On)  
Consultants Qualifications  
MOTION was made at 7:44 p.m. by Councilman Bello to go into Executive Session to discuss the Mandela litigation, CSEA contract negotiations and consultant’s qualifications. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

MOTION was made at 8:31 p.m. by Councilman Bello to come out of Executive Session. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.


Supervisor Booth said no action was taken at this time. 

16.
ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 8:32 p.m. by Councilman Piaquadio to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

Meeting adjourned at 8:32 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

___________________________

_______________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk
